
March 25, 2020 

 

The Town Board of the Town of Lyons met for a special meeting on March 25, 2020, at 12:00 p.m. in the 

Town Board meeting room. 

 

Present:  Jake Emmel, Supervisor 

               John Paliotti, Councilman 

               Joanne Greco, Councilwoman 

               James Brady, Councilman 

               Joanne Greco, Councilwoman 

               Ralph D’Amato, Councilman 

               Sal Colatarci, Town Clerk 

                

  

Also Present:   

 

 

Absent:    

 

This meeting was duly noticed by contacting the Times of Wayne newspaper, as well as posting a notice 

on the Town bulletin board and on the Town’s web site. 

 

All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Supervisor Emmel stated that the purpose of the special meeting was to approve the payment of bills from 

both the General and Highway funds.  Because of the current Coronus virus situation, the State has 

mandated that no events containing more than 10 people will be allowed.  As a result, the regular 

meeting, that would have been held tonight, has been canceled and all business scheduled for tonight will 

be rescheduled to the April meeting on the 29th.  However, monthly bills still must be paid, so this special 

meeting is called simply to do just that. 

 

Councilman Paliotti  moved to approve payment of General Fund vouchers #111 through #159 totaling 

$127,998.40  

Motion seconded by Councilman Brady.  Vote: 

  

Councilman Brady voting aye 

Councilman Paliotti voting aye 

Councilwoman Greco voting aye 

Councilman D’Amato voting aye 

Supervisor Emmel voting aye 

 

Councilman Brady moved to approve payment of Highway Fund vouchers #35 through #52  totaling 

$59,302.09   

Motion seconded by Councilman Paliotti.  Vote: 

 

Councilman Brady voting aye 

Councilman Paliotti voting aye 

Councilwoman Greco voting aye 

Councilman D’Amato voting aye 

Supervisor Emmel voting aye 

 

Supervisor Jake Emmel then  presented the Board with prices for two trucks Highway Supt. Tim Moore 

would like to purchase this year through State contract pricing.  He handed out the proposals and asked 

the Board to review.  The matter would be discussed at a later Board meeting. 

 

Supervisor Emmel also mentioned that bids for the mowing and landscaping of Town properties were 

received and opened at 10 a.m. today.  Depending on weather conditions, a special meeting may have to 

be called to award the bids prior to the regular meeting in April.  Bids were as follows: 

 



 

A.J. Lawn Care:  

 

Town Properties:  $15,900.00 

Cemeteries:  $56,300.00 

 

Blades and Spades: 

 

Town Properties:  $21,600.00 

Cemeteries:  $45,900.00 

 

Dave’s Lawn Service: 

 

Town Properties:  $19,500.00 

Cemeteries:  $57,000.00 

 

Simpson Lawn Care: 

 

Town Properties:  $16,425.00 

Cemeteries:  $58,500.00 

 

 

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m. 

 

Sal J. Colatarci 

 

 

 

Lyons Town Clerk 

 

 

  


